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Thank you everyone for sticking with it! This week has been very trying for staff as we try to navigate 
a number of changes that the Department have required us to implement. I am delighted that we 
finally have the student emails working and that the senior classes have been able to engage in the 
WebEx meetings. Students across the year groups have been engaging. There is definitely room for 
improvement but Iôm happy with where we are at, at the moment. 
 
Teacher appreciation: 
Many of the families that I have been speaking with over the past few weeks have been expressing 
their gratitude for the work that teachers do on a day to day basis. For most, this experience has 
cemented the idea that they are not cut out to be a teacher.  Donôt forget that simply because the 
teachers are not in the classroom, doesnôt mean that they arenôt working as hard as ever. I hope that 
the community will come out of isolation with a new found appreciation for the job that teachers, 
education support staff and schools in general play in our community.  
 
The best you can: 
Whilst I have repeatedly said our number one priority is the health and well-being of the children, our 
second priority is their education. It is expected that all students are trying their best to engage with 
their learning program and complete and submit work to the best of their ability. Remote Learning is 
not permission to not do any school work or spend all day playing X-Box and watching Netflix. 
Families are encouraged to attend to their childrenôs education and make this a priority, this will put 
them in the best position for when they return to school.  
 
Daily reports: 
A reminder that it is an absolute must that students (or their parents depending on age) check in with 
their homeroom teachers every day.  Staff have developed easy methods of doing this and itôs mostly 
done electronically which makes it quick and easy.  If you are being contacted for the daily check in 
with a home room teacher, you must respond or it will be marked that the student is not engaging in 
the educational program.  Should we fail to hear from families for an extended amount of time, we will 
be referring to other agencies to ask for welfare checks.  
  
Checking in: 
Have you been keeping connected with those around you? Donôt forget whilst in isolation, many 
people are doing it hard and are feeling very alone. Stay connected, make phone calls, write letters 
and have video chats. Make an effort to routinely check in on your friends, family and neighbours.  
 
Gardener: 
I have mentioned it earlier in the year but you or someone you know might be interested in a 
gardening position at the school for a few hours a week on a casual basis please let me know.  Also if 
you happen to be going past the school you might notice the grass is a little longer than weôd like. We 
are having issues with our lawn mower and will be replacing it as soon as we can.  
 
 



 

Student survey: 
If not today, then very soon, a student survey will be sent out to collect feedback on how the remote 
learning process is going. The school is very keen to hear directly from the students to see how we 
can make the experience better for them. The survey will be down electronically and posted in 
Compass, this will make collation quick and easy. 

 
Delays: 
Due to the COVID-19 situation a number of items have been delayed. The Annual Report to the 
School Community and Annual Implementation Plan have been delayed but also things like the GAT 
and school exams. We will keep the relevant students updated on these changes. Should Year 11 or 
12 students have questions they should contact  
Mr Brearley. 
  
Student of the Month: 
I had posted on Instagram (@derri_college) this week that I 
was really impressed with the number of nominations for 
April. Even though more than 90% of our students are fully 
studying from home and havenôt seen their teachers face to 
face this term, we had 23 individual nomination for student 
of the month. Congratulations to Lockie Lewis and Lorelai 
Henderson for receiving the most nomination this month. 
Great job!!   
 
Another great week everyone. I for one will love having the kids back at school and life back to 
normal, but in the meantime will continue to do the best we can with Remote Learning. Donôt forget Iôm 
only a phone call or email away if you need support. Enjoy your weekend. Itôs going to be cold and 
wet. Stay by the fire or the heater, rug up and enjoy a good book or movie. Thatôs whatôs on the 
agenda at my house!  
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Dawn on ANZAC Day 
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The Secondary School Vaccine Program offers free vaccines to help make sure students and 

communities are protected from certain diseases and viruses. 

The 2020 immunisation Program will be conducted at Derrinallum P-12 College on May 12th, 2020. 

The 2020 Immunisation Program for Year 7 students will comprise of two vaccines: 

 1.  Human Papillomavirus (HPV) - given in 2 doses 6 months apart 

 2.  Diphtheria - Tetanus - Pertussis/Whooping Cough (dTpa) - single dose. 

The 2020 Immunisation Program for Year 10 students will comprise of a single vaccination: 

 1.  Meningococcal ACWY - single dose. 

Due to the current COVID-19 pandemic and associated physical distancing guidelines, the delivery of 
the Secondary Immunisation Program for Year 7 and 10 students in 2020 will pose challenges due to 
the majority of students attending school remotely in Term 2. 

Without programs such as the Secondary School Immunisation Service, it is predicted that well 
controlled diseases such as Pertussis (whooping cough), Meningococcal and others would rise. 

It is critical that the Secondary School Immunisation Program is delivered throughout this 
unprecedented time of COVID-19. 

Corangamite Shire will be implementing an alternative service delivery model which will ensure the 

occupational health and safety of all staff, teachers and students is maintained.  

Transmission reduction measures will be adhered to as recommended by the Department of Health 

and Human Services (DHHS): 

¶ Immunisation services will be carried out on school grounds on the Library deck if weather 
permits.  Alternatively, in the Library if the weather is inclement.  Access to the Library will be 
through the external Library door only. 

¶ Strict social distancing will be adhered to. 

¶ Year 7 immunisations will commence at 9.30am sharp. 

¶ Year 10 immunisations will commence at 10am sharp. 

¶ Parents are responsible for delivering their child/children to school and home again. 

¶ Parents must wait in their car. 

¶ Students will return to their parentôs car after a post immunisation waiting time of 15 minutes. 

¶ Students will be supervised by a teacher whilst immunisations take place. 

Please return your child/childrenôs immunisation consent cards to the school office if you have not 
already done so. 

Gaye Robinson-Marks 
Immunisation Co-ordinator 
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I had the pleasure of presenting Christine Kirk with her Duke of Edinburgh Bronze Award this 
week. The Duke of Edinburgh Bronze Award is a program that runs for a minimum of 6 months, 
where participants undertake activities across four disciplines ï physical recreation, service, skills, 
and adventurous journey. Christine has completed the Duke of Edinburgh Bronze Award under the 
guidance Mr Rod Rantall and has displayed great commitment and discipline to achieve her 
Bronze Award. I am sure that I speak for the entire Derrinallum College community when I 
congratulate her on this wonderful achievement. Anyone who is interested in finding out more 
about the Duke of Edinburgh program can do so at this web address: https://dukeofed.com.au/ 

Simon Brearley  

Duke Of Edinburgh Bronze Award  

Since changes in routine can be stressful, it will be helpful to talk with your kids about why they are staying home 
and what your daily structure will be during this time. Let them help create a daily schedule that can hang on the 
refrigerator or somewhere they can see it each day. Be sure to include breaks to relax and connect with each other. 
This is a perfect time to remain active! 
Even relatively short periods of physical inactivity can have an impact on your health, both mentally and physically. 
Here are some ideas to help you create a daily schedule: 
¶ Wake up, get dressed and have breakfast at the normal time. 
¶ Decide where everyone can do their work most effectively and without distractions. 
¶ List the times for learning, exercise and breaks. 
¶ For younger children, 20 minutes of class assignments followed by 10 minutes of physical activity might work 

well. 
¶ Older children and teens may be able to focus on assignments for longer stretches, taking breaks between 

subjects. 
¶ Include your hours as well, so your children know when the work day is done. 
¶ Schedule time for nutritious lunches and snacks.  
¶ Don't forget afternoon breaks as well! 
¶ Have dinner together as a family and discuss the day. 
¶ Enjoy more family time in the evenings, playing, reading, watching a movie or exercising together. 

¶ Stick with normal bedtime routines as much as possible during the week to make sure everyone gets get 

enough sleep. 

Mr Missen 

+ÅÅÐ ! 2ÏÕÔÉÎÅ Ǫ "Å !ÃÔÉÖÅ  

Caitlyn and Maddison enjoying some fresh air riding their horses and bikes during their 

weekly PE challenge 

https://dukeofed.com.au/


 

Birthday's in isolation must be tricky but Natasha from my Grade 5/6 class didn't let that stop her! She had a 
great day making some Lego, chasing her sister Lorelai with a NERF Gun, eating some yummy food for dinner 
and the best of all... Her chocolate birthday cake.  
Happy Birthday Natasha!  
Sidenote: Check out Lorelai's handy crocheting skills!! She could give Miss Grills a run for her money! 
Miss Summerfield 
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Tarrynôs Grandmother has been teaching 

her to sew as she socially isolated during 

the school holidays!  Nice work Tarryn! 

 


